
Rev. Jim Walsh, Pastor
Rev. Chris Lack, Associate Pastor
Deacon Mark Bardonaro, Parish Administrator
Mr. Bill Cavanaugh, Principal
Mrs. Theresa Eagan, Pastoral Associate
Mr. Jim Dickman, Music Director
Mr. Charlie DeZarn, Business Manager

Masses for Sunday
Saturday Vigil: 4:30 p.m.
Sunday: 7:30, 9:30 a.m.
 11:30 a.m.
 7:00 p.m.

Masses for Holy Days:
See inside for Mass Schedule.

Weekday Masses: 
Monday-Thursday: 7:30 a.m.
Friday: 7:30 a.m. & 8:15 a.m.
Saturday: 8:15 a.m. followed by 
 Marian Devotions &
 Apostolate for the Dying

Holy Communion Service:
Monday-Saturday: 6:10 a.m.

Publication Deadlines:
Bulletin: Due by Noon 
 on Monday.
Monthly Report: Due by the 12th 
 of each month.

Parish Office: 471-7741
Fax: 471-0363
School Office: 251-1276
Fax: 251-6428
E-mail: parishoffice@stdominicdelhi.org
Web Site: www.stdominicdelhi.org

Parish Membership
New parishioners are invited to contact 
the Parish Office to register. We ask 
current members to notify us of any 
change of address, telephone numbers 
or other important, relevant information.

•	 We	welcome	Jesus	Christ	into	our	lives	and	give	witness	to	His	way	of	life

•	 Inspired	and	guided	by	the	Holy	Spirit,	we	strive	to	be	a	warm,	inviting,	 
welcoming,	and	caring	community	of	people,	filled	with	Faith,	Hope	and	Love

•	 In	that	Spirit,	we	provide	a	meaningful	environment	and	opportunities	 
for worship, education and service to our community

Our MissiOn
We, the family of St. Dominic Parish, 

come together as a Roman Catholic community by 
celebrating the Eucharist as the center of our faith.

G e n e r at i o n s  G r o w i n G  i n  F a i t h .
for Over 80 Years

4551 Delhi  Pike,  Cincinnat i ,  Ohio 45238



Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
The Sacrament of the Sick is a healing sacrament of the Church. 
Anyone who is sick or elderly and in need of physical or emotional 
healing can come to this sacrament which will be communally 
celebrated annually. Those who would like to receive the sacrament 
before a hospital stay or surgery are invited to call the Parish Office 
to make arrangements. The sacrament is also available to those who 
may be near death. Please call the parish emergency line. Someone 
will respond to your call. Please inform the Parish Office when a 
member of the parish is hospitalized.

Considering Entering the Catholic Church?
RCIA is the process through which adults are fully initiated into the 
Catholic faith community. The process provides for different levels 
of entry. To obtain more information, call Deacon Mark Bardonaro 
at 471–7741.

Infant Baptisms
Attendance at a Parent Pre-Baptism Session is required. Call Theresa 
Eagan at 471-7741, ext. 481.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday, 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., or by appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony
One of the engaged or his/her parents must be a registered and 
active parishioner for six months prior to scheduling a wedding. 
Scheduling must take place at least six months in advance of the 
wedding. Weddings are not scheduled during Advent or Lenten 
Seasons. A marriage preparation program is required.

Communion for the Sick and Homebound
Please call the Parish Office to request this service.

ST. DOMINIC CHURCH CINCINNATI, OHIO

JANUARY 21, 2018
THIRD SUNDAY 

IN ORDINARY TIME

MONDAY – JANUARY 22 - WEEKDAY
 6:10 A.M. Communion Service 
 7:30 A.M. Shirley Kleinholz 

TUESDAY – JANUARY 23 - WEEKDAY
 6:10 A.M.  Communion Service 
 7:30 A.M.  Arthur Schramm (BR) 

WEDNESDAY – JANUARY 24 – SAINT  
  FRANCIS DE SALES
 6:10 A.M.  Communion Service 
 7:30 A.M.  The Larry Smith Family
 8:00 A.M.-NOON  Adoration

THURSDAY – JANUARY 25 – THE CONVERSION  
  OF SAINT PAUL
 6:10 A.M.  Communion Service 
 7:30 A.M. Geraldine West

FRIDAY – JANUARY 26 – SAINT TIMOTHY  
  AND SAINT TITUS
 6:10 A.M.  Communion Service 
 7:30 A.M.  Jeannine Wainscott
 8:15 A.M.  Charles Linder (BR)

SATURDAY – JANUARY 27 – WEEKDAY
 6:10 A.M. Communion Service
 8:15 A.M. Therese Beimesch
 After Mass:  Marian Devotions and Apostolate  
   for the Dying
 4:30 P.M. David Roberto (BR)
 
SUNDAY – JANUARY 28 – FOURTH SUNDAY  
  IN ORDINARY TIME
 7:30 A.M. Tom Vonderahe 
 9:30 A.M. Tom Graham 
 11:30 A.M. Charlie Lipps
 7:00 P.M. For Our Parishioners
 

IN MEMORIAM
Please pray for the soul of Betty Hater, Helen Specker, and Lyle 
(Sid) Campbell, who died this past week. May they rest in the 
peace of the Lord.

FRIDAY 8:15 A.M. MASS
Our Friday, 8:15 a.m. Mass will be cancelled  
if school is cancelled or on a two-hour delay.  

St. Dominic School follows 
Oak Hills School District  
for delays and closings.

BAPTISMS
Palmer Marie Thomas, daughter of Scott and Shannon Thomas

BIBLE STUDY WITH FR. JIM AND FR. CHRIS
Bible Study will begin on Tuesday, February 6. We will meet in 
O’Connor Hall at 7:00 p.m. and begin studying the Gospel of 
Mark. There is no charge, but you must call the Parish Office 
at 471-7741, ext. 0 to register, so we have enough materials 
for everyone. 

HOLY HOUR FOR THE DYING
Join us for the Holy Hour for the Dying on the last Tuesday of 
each month. We will meet this month on January 30, at 7:00 p.m. 
in Room 2 of the Parish Center.

Families will be receiving a CMA mailing from Archbishop 
Schnurr in the coming weeks. Please prayerfully complete 
your pledge card and return it in the envelope provided, 
or bring your completed pledge card to Mass. For more 
information, please visit CatholicAppeal.info. Thank you!

MARRIAGE, DIVORCE AND ANNULMENTS
The class on Marriage, Divorce and Annulments that was 
scheduled for Monday, January 22 has been cancelled. We 
will reschedule at a later date. Please watch the bulletin for 
information.

Fr. Jim 
Deacon Mark



THE THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME JANUARY 21, 2018

GOLDENAIRES

Lunch and Price Hill Historical Society Building Tour - 
Thursday, February 1. The bus will pick us up at 11:15 a.m., 
in the Central Hardware parking lot to take us to lunch at Price 
Hill Chili, then on to the PH Historical Society for a tour of their 
building and a short talk about their history. The museum offers 
a history of Price Hill, but they also have exhibits featuring 
Cincinnati baseball, area churches, and other historical items. 
The bus will pick us up to return around 2:00 p.m. There is an 
elevator available for use. The cost is $6, plus lunch on your 
own. Please send your check to Judy Tensing, 625 Covedale 
Avenue, #2, 45238. Make checks payable to the St. Dominic 
Goldenaires. For those who can’t do lunch, but would like the 
PHHS tour, you can meet us there at 12:30 p.m. (No charge 
for the tour alone). Please call Judy at 451-2028 to make a 
reservation. All reservations (both for lunch & tour, and tour 
alone) are due by Sunday, January 28.

Belterra Park Casino – Tuesday, March 13. We’re going up 
the river again to one of our favorite spots. Transportation has 
gone up again, therefore, we will have to charge $15 for bus 
riders. This includes the bus driver’s tip. The cost is $10 if you 
drive yourself and others. Perks are $15 play on your card and 
a free buffet. Please send in your reservation and payment to 
Maureen Vonderahe at 5659 Tree View Drive, Cincinnati, OH 
45238 or the Parish Office. All checks must be made out to 
St. Dominic Goldenaires. If you have gone with us before, that 
is all we need. If this is your first time, we’ll need your proper 
name, address and birth date. We will leave the Park n’ Ride 
on Delhi Pike at 10:00 a.m., and return about 4:00 p.m. If you 
have any questions, call Mary Ann at 251-6144 or Maureen 
at 451-5657. All reservations and payments are due by 
Tuesday, February 13.

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS – RCIA 
RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION ADAPTED FOR CHILDREN

The St. Dominic RCIA process continues year-round. Because of 
this, adults and children can begin at any time. Most who come 
to the Catholic Church as adults do so because God has called 
them through other people. If you know someone who may be 
interested in the Catholic Faith, ask him or her to call us, or ask 
if he or she would like for you to call and make the first “contact.” 
Now is a great time to reach out and mention becoming Catholic 
to someone you know who may be considering it! For more 
information, contact Theresa at 471-7741, ext. 418 or teagan@
stdominicdelhi.org.

Our future depends on you.
Please remember St. Dominic in your will and estate planning.

Our legal title is St. Dominic Roman Catholic Church.

OPEN HOUSE AT ST. DOMINIC SCHOOL 
TO CELEBRATE  

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK

As part of this year’s celebration of Catholic Schools Week, 
St. Dominic School is inviting all parents, grandparents, 
friends, relatives, and the Delhi community to an Open House 
on Sunday, January 28, following the 11:30 a.m. Mass. 
 
Current Preschool, Kindergarten and 1st-8th Grade students 
and their families can meet the staff, view the students’ 
work, enjoy refreshments hosted by the PTO and take a self-
guided tour of the building, between 12:30 p.m. and 1:30 p.m.  
A drawing for tuition credits will also take place. Please come 
and share in our pride of St. Dominic School as we celebrate 
this year’s theme, “Catholic Schools Communities of Faith, 
Knowledge and Service.”

Prospective Kindergarten families can meet the teachers 
and view the Kindergarten Rooms (100 and 101), starting 
at 1:30 p.m. Members of the Education Commission will 
be available outside the Kindergarten Rooms for tours of 
the building. 

Prospective families of students in Grades 1-8 will receive 
a guided tour of the school with a member of the Education 
Commission starting at 12:30 p.m., in the School Office. 
Parents and students will have the opportunity to meet the 
teachers and see the classrooms of interest to them as part 
of their tour.

Prospective Preschool parents are invited to a very 
special evening on Wednesday, January 31, starting at 
7:00 p.m. Meet the teachers, see the preschool rooms, 
and hear about our Preschool Program and what  
St. Dominic Preschool can do for your young child. We 
look forward to meeting you!

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE

Offertory Collection Week of January 14, 2018: $ 14,550

FOR FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2017-JUNE 30, 2018

Actual Year-to-Date: $586,300
Year-to-Date Budget:  $526,500
Over Budget by: $ 59,800

Little Sisters of the Poor $  3,372

Thank you for your support of our Parish.
May the Lord continue to bless you in your generosity!



LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR JANUARY 27 & 28
 SERVERS 

SCHEDULE GIFT BEARERS LECTORS EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
(Captains names are listed first.)

8:15 a.m. 
Saturday

Kaitlyn Dudley
Caroline Hafner    

4:30 p.m.
Saturday

Grace Ellis
Lindsay Hasselbeck

Matthew Fields 
Family Pat Cusick

Mike Queenan, Louise Shields, Matt Shields, Amy 
Stevens, Kathy Wandstrat, Bob Busam, Martha 
Queenan

7:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Claire Gibbs
Vivian Wilson Cookie Lamphier Theresa Eagan Grant Honnert, Cookie Lamphier, Amy Luken, Roger 

Witsken, Evan Honnert

9:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Mimi Vu
Emma Walter

Luebbering 
Family Debbie Henderer

Nancy Gibbs, Nancy Hendrickson, Maureen Heverin, 
Analise Kandra, Collin Kandra, Luke Kandra, Jerry 
Krumpelbeck

11:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Alli Shattuck
Grace Weade

John and 
Margaret Klopp Paul Brinker Beth Weaver, Mara Weaver, Jenny Berndsen, 

Dan Clark, Pat Clark, Joe Crabb, Jen Dugan
7:00 p.m. 
Sunday  Barb Lowry Jim Gerdes

ST. DOMINIC NEWS

STATEMENT OF CONTRIBUTIONS – If you wish to receive a 
statement of your contributions for 2017, please drop the green 
envelope from the back of your 2017 envelopes in the collection 
on Sunday or bring it to the Parish Office. Statements will begin to 
be mailed out after all postings are finished for 2017.

DONATE YOUR USED SHOES – St. Dominic Boy Scout 
Troop 483 is partnering with Soles4Souls to collect used shoes. 
Soles4Souls is a nonprofit group dedicated to “Wearing out 
Poverty” by distributing your old shoes to people in need. Scouts 
will be accepting your old shoes at our Scout Sunday Mass on 
February 4. Please rubber-band shoes together or tie laces 
together. If you would like to donate before February 4, there is a 
bin in the Gathering Place to drop off donations.

ST. DOMINIC GIRLS’ LITTLE LEAGUE BASKETBALL – Sign-
ups for the 2018 season are in progress. Sign-ups are for girls 
in Grades 1 and 2 who wish to play instructional basketball. 
Registrations must be made online at www.tinyurl.com/stdaa. All 
sign-ups will close on Sunday, January 21, at midnight. To be 
eligible, your daughter must be a St. Dominic student or currently 
enrolled and actively participating in St. Dominic PSR. The Little 
League program for girls in grades 1 and 2 will run on Friday nights, 
beginning April 6, and running through May 18. Any questions? 
Please contact: Kim Childs (kchilds6232001@hotmail.com or 
921-2036 or 702-0104), or Jennica Bass (jennicabass@yahoo.
com or 283-3505).

PRAYER BLANKETS – We have many prayer blankets blessed 
and sewn with love and prayers for those who will receive them. 
It is a symbol of our faith community’s covering of prayer for 
the individual who receives it. This simple labor of love touches 
the lives of those who are going through difficult times. Prayer 
blankets can be picked up in the Parish Office, between 8:00 a.m. 
and 4:00 p.m., Monday-Friday.

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR SUNDAY, JANUARY 28
1st Reading: Deuteronomy 18:15-20
2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 7:32-35

Gospel: Mark 1:21-28

MISCELLANEOUS
NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING – A three-session class on 
Natural Family Planning will be taught at St. Lawrence Church 
starting Monday, February 12, from 7:00 to 9:30 p.m. The class 
meets once a month and is an excellent preparation for marriage, 
as well as a refresher for married couples. We instruct couples on 
ecological breastfeeding, baby spacing, and the ways in which NFP 
may help with fertility issues. Please register with Paul or Bethany 
Bachmeyer by calling 313-8886. Paul and Beth are instructors for 
Natural Family Planning International (nfpandmore.org).
“GUYS AND DOLLS” BENEFIT PREVIEW – Wednesday, 
February 14, 7:30 p.m., at The Covedale Theater. What a terrific 
“date night” idea for Valentine’s Day! After dinner, come to the 
Covedale to enjoy a wonderful show. Half of all proceeds 
benefit Pregnancy Center West. Only $20/ticket for this Preview 
event! Contact Bill Schinkal by calling 244-5700 or emailing bill@
pc-west.org. You can also purchase your tickets online at www.
pc-west.org by going to the Events Calendar for February.
LENTEN RETREAT – “How do I seek the Kingdom of God?” –
February 16-17, with Bishop Joe Binzer, Fr. David Endres, and 
Fr. Eric Wood at St. Margaret of York, Loveland. Presented by 
Presentation Ministries, an official lay association under the 
Archdiocese of Cincinnati. Visit www.PresentationMinistries.com 
for exact details. Lunch provided for all who preregister. Cost will 
be a freewill offering, so everyone can afford to come!
2018 LENTEN MEN’S RETREAT – Friday, February 23 to Sunday, 
February 25. Save the date and register before February 20. Join 
Msgr. Frank Lane, Professor Emeritus and Spiritual Director, as 
he guides us on a virtual Lenten pilgrimage. Our Lady of the Holy 
Spirit Center; cost is $165, including overnight stay, meals and 
materials. For details, visit https://2018-lenten-retreat.eventbrite.
com, or contact Larry Tracy at 321-4879 or LTracy1@cinci.rr.com.
NEW YEAR/NEW GOALS – Is God Calling You? Have you resolved 
to grow in faith this year? The Athenaeum of Ohio Lay Pastoral 
Ministry Program is sponsored by the Archdiocese and equips 
men and women to serve families, communities and workplaces 
more effectively. Our graduates work as Catechists, Advocates for 
Life, Permanent Deacons, Staff Members in parishes and nonprofit 
agencies and volunteers in a variety of settings. We offer Graduate 
and Non-degreed options with classes at the main campus in  
Mt. Washington and at Good Shepherd in Montgomery. Isn’t it time 
you discover how lay formation can transform your life? Call 231-
1200 for information or to set up an interview.



REQUIREMENTS FOR THOSE 
VOLUNTEERING WITH CHILDREN

As a reminder, all volunteers are required to attend one VIRTUS live training 
session. You can attend this training at any location at a date/time that works best 
for you. Preregistration is required. Find training locations, registration details and 
steps to create your VIRTUS user account at www.VIRTUS.org.

The second requirement for volunteers is to complete an online background check 
request. Payment for this is by credit card or “token” at the time of your online 
request. Contact the organization for which you volunteer to get information on 
obtaining a token for payment. To initiate the online background check, sign in to 
your VIRTUS.org user account, click the “Toolbox” tab, then click the selection.
com background check link. Contact Theresa Eagan at teagan@stdominicdelhi.
org or 471-7741, ext. 481 with questions.


